
<Congress of tfJr �niteb �tates 
ilShington, 

June 10, 2021 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg Secretary United States Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE Washington, DC 20590 
RE: City of Monroe Louisiana Kansas Lane Road Extension 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
We write today in strong support of the City of Monroe Louisiana's RAISE application for the Kansas Lane Road Extension Regional Multi-Modal Connector. This project is critical to retain and attract jobs to Northeast Louisiana and will provide easy access and multi-modal options for commuters, students and commercial traffic. 
The City of Monroe is requesting $15.2 million in order to complete construction of a new four­lane undivided 2.5 mile extension of Kansas Lane and construct bicycle and pedestrian pathways to provide additional transportation options for low income residents. This extension will reduce traffic congestion along U.S. 80 and U.S. 165, while improving area-wide mobility and safety and providing direct access to residential and commercial areas. The new roadway will reduce the critical response time for emergency responders who are traveling to neighborhoods in northeast Ouachita Parish. In addition, Louisiana State Police identified U.S. 80 east of Kansas Lane as problematic because it is used as an alternate route for Interstate 20 for hazardous materials. 
The Kansas Lane Extension is the last element in a multi-modal project connecting the region's manufacturing and education hub, the regional airport and an Intermodal Transportation Center at the University of Louisiana at Monroe, and the region's medical, retail and employment hub to the Interstate Highway System. The completion of this project will be a key factor in spurring economic development in the region. 
We ask that you give every consideration to the City of Monroe's application. Thank you for your consideration of this request. 
Sincerely, 

;q,. // C,,.1;d,g, m. D.Bill Cassidy, M.D. U.S. Senator �Kennedy U.S. Senator U.S. Representative 





























Tania Hilburn 

Managing Director 

Home Lending Center Site Lead 

JPMorgan Chase & Co. • 780 Kansas Lane, Monroe, LA 71203 

Telephone: 318 432 6227 • Tania.hilburn@chase.com 

June 14, 2021 

 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 

Secretary 

U.S. Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, D.C. 20590 

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

 

I am writing in support of the City of Monroe, Louisiana’s RAISE Grant application for the Kansas Lane 

Extension. This new roadway will reduce traffic congestion along U.S. 80 and U.S. 165 and improve area-

wide mobility and safety. The Kansas Lane Extension will provide a much more direct route between 

northern residential and commercial areas to eastern and southern residential, retail, commercial and 

industrial areas of Monroe, including the regional transportation hub at the Monroe Regional Airport. 

The need for the project is demonstrated by the region’s increasing travel demand and growing 

employment in the area around Kansas Lane. 

 

The proposed Kansas Lane Extension is the last section of a five-section project connecting the north 

side of Monroe to the south side of Monroe and to the Monroe Regional Airport and Interstate 20. The 

entire project was first proposed in the early 1970’s. The other four sections of the five-section project 

have already been constructed. They are the Forsythe Avenue Extension from 18th Street to Loop Road, 

Forsythe Avenue Extension from Loop Road to U.S. 165, Kansas Lane from U.S. 80 to Central Avenue and 

Kansas Lane from Central Avenue to Millhaven Road. 

 

When completed the Kansas Lane Extension will provide a new unobstructed multi-modal route for the 

region that will connect the economically disadvantaged neighborhoods more directly to jobs, 

community services, retail centers, schools, medical services and the regional transportation hub at the 

Monroe Regional Airport. 

 

I strongly support this project and ask that you give it a favorable review. 

 

Sincerely,  
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June 11, 2021 
 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

I am writing in support of the City of Monroe, Louisiana's RAISE Grant application for the Kansas Lane 
Extension. This new roadway will reduce traffic congestion along U.S. 80 and U.S. 165 and improve area-
wide mobility and safety. The Kansas Lane Extension will provide a much more direct route between 
northern residential and commercial areas to eastern and southern residential, retail, commercial and 
industrial areas of Monroe, including the regional transportation hub at the Monroe Regional Airport. The 
need for the project is demonstrated by the region's increasing travel demand and growing employment in 
the area around Kansas Lane. 
 
The proposed Kansas Lane Extension is the last section of a four-section project connecting the north side 
of Monroe to the south side of Monroe and to the Monroe Regional Airport and Interstate 20. The entire 
project was first proposed in the early 1970's. The other three sections of the four-section project have 
already been constructed with the Kansas/Garrett project completely funded. They are the Forsythe Avenue 
Extension from 18th Street to U.S. 165, Kansas Lane from U.S. 80 to Millhaven Road and the 
Kansas/Garrett Connector 

When completed the Kansas Lane Extension will provide a new unobstructed multi-modal route for the 
region that will connect economically disadvantaged neighborhoods more directly to jobs, community 
services, retail centers, schools, medical services and the regional transportation hub at the Monroe 
Regional Airport. 

I strongly support this project and ask that you give it a favorable review. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jeremy Harrell 
Senior Vice President 
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June 10, 2021 

 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg  

Secretary  

U.S. Department of Transportation  

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE  

Washington, D.C. 20590  

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,  

 

I am writing in support of the City of Monroe, Louisiana’s Raise Grant application for 

the Kansas Lane Extension. This new roadway will reduce traffic congestion along U.S. 

80 and U.S. 165 and improve area-wide mobility and safety. The Kansas Lane Extension 

will provide a much more direct route between northern residential and commercial areas 

to eastern and southern residential, retail, commercial and industrial areas of Monroe, 

including the regional transportation hub at the Monroe Regional Airport. The need for 

the project is demonstrated by the region’s increasing travel demand and growing 

employment in the area around Kansas Lane.  

 

The proposed Kansas Lane Extension is the last section of a five-section project 

connecting the north side of Monroe to the south side of Monroe and to the Monroe 

Regional Airport and Interstate 20. The entire project was first proposed in the early 

1970’s. The other four sections of the five-section project have already been constructed. 

They are the Forsythe Avenue Extension from 18th Street to Loop Road, Forsythe Avenue 

Extension from Loop Road to U.S. 165, Kansas Lane from U.S. 80 to Central Avenue 

and Kansas Lane from Central Avenue to Millhaven Road.  

 

When completed the Kansas Lane Extension will provide a new unobstructed multi-

modal route for the region that will connect economically disadvantaged neighborhoods 

more directly to jobs, community services, retail centers, schools, medical services and 

the regional transportation hub at the Monroe Regional Airport.  

 

I strongly support this project and ask that you give it a favorable review.  

 

Sincerely,  

 
Executive Officer 



HOLYFIELD  

 

June 10, 2021 

The Honorable Elaine Chao 
Secretary 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

I am writing in support of the City of Monroe, Louisiana's RAISE Grant application for the 
Kansas Lane Extension. This new roadway will reduce traffic congestion along U.S. 80 and U.S. 
165 and improve area-wide mobility and safety. The Kansas Lane Extension will provide a 
much more direct route between northern residential and commercial areas to eastern and 
southern residential, retail, commercial and industrial areas of Monroe, including the regional 
transportation hub at the Monroe Regional Airport. The need for the project is demonstrated by 
the region's increasing travel demand and growing employment in the area around Kansas Lane. 

The proposed Kansas Lane Extension is the last section of a five-section project connecting the 
north side of Monroe to the south side of Monroe and to the Monroe Regional Airport and 
Interstate 20. The entire project was first proposed in the early 1970's. The other four sections of 
the five-section project have already been constructed. They are the Forsythe Avenue Extension 
from 1 8th Street to Loop Road, Forsythe Avenue Extension from Loop Road to U.S. 165, 
Kansas Lane from U.S. 80 to Central Avenue and Kansas Lane from Central Avenue to 
Millhaven Road. 

When completed the Kansas Lane Extension will provide a new unobstructed multi-modal route 
for the region that will connect economically disadvantaged neighborhoods more directly to jobs, 
community services, retail centers, schools, medical services and the regional transportation hub 
at the Monroe Regional Airport. 

I strongly support this project and ask that you give it a favorable review. 

Sincerely, 
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July 2, 2021 

 

The Honorable Peter Buttigieg 

Secretary  

United States Department of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 

Washington, DC 20590 

 

 

RE: City of Monroe, Louisiana Kansas Lane Road Extension  

 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 
 
I am writing in support of the City of Monroe, Louisiana’s RAISE Grant Application for the Kansas Lane 
Extension project. This new roadway will reduce traffic congestion along U.S. 80 and U.S. 165 and 
improve area-wide mobility and safety. The Kansas Lane Extension project will provide a much more 
direct route between northern residential and commercial areas to eastern and southern residential, 
retail. Commercial, and industrial areas of Monroe, including the regional transportation hub at the 
Monroe Regional Airport. The need for the project is demonstrated by the region’s increasing travel 
demand and growing employment in the area around Kansas Lane. 
 
The proposed Kansas Lane Extension is the last section of a four-section project connecting the north 
side of Monroe to the south side of Monroe and to the Monroe Regional Airport and Interstate 20. The 
entire project was first proposed in the early 1970s. The two sections of the four-section project have 
already been constructed and the third section has been completely funded. They are the Forsythe 
Avenue Extension from 18th Street to U.S. 165, Kansas Lane from U.S. 80 to Millhaven Road, and the 
Kansas/Garrett Connector, respectively.  
 
When completed, the Kansas Lane Extension will provide a new unobstructed multi-modal route for the 
region that will connect economically distressed disadvantaged neighborhoods more directly to jobs, 
community services, retail centers, schools, medical services, and the regional transportation hub at the 
Monroe Regional Airport 
 
I am pleased to support this request, and I ask your favorable consideration. If further information is 
required, please do not hesitate to contact my office.  
 

 
 
Respectfully, 

Mark K. Anderson, Jr.  

http://www.msefilms.com/
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